
Buffalo Center, Iowa 
December 17, 1962 

Peter C. Peterson, Jr. 
2736 Hast High Street 
Davenport, Iow2 

Dear Mr. Peterson 

Congr*tulations as the new regional editor of the Middlewest- 
tern Prairie Region. 

Unfortunately I have had little time to go into the field this 
fall. As a result my coverage of the migration was very incom- 
plete. I did not make out 2 report on the f21l migrotion for 
this reason. I felt my fall records were too insdequate to be 
of import2nce. : 

I do hope, however, to continue to contribute records to AUDUBON 
FIELD NOTES. The complications which hindered my field work 
this f°ll will not interfere with my winter or my spring reports. 

In June of this coming summer I intend to travel through Mexico. 
Although June is several months away, I hove been searching 
for information on Mexican birds. My search has been fruitless, 
however. I was hoping that you might have suggestions or 
advice es to 2 book on birds of this area. I would deeply 
appreciate any help you can give me on this matter. 

I shall look forward to working with you in the future. Merry 
Christmas! 

Sincerely \ 
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Tim C. Moermond


